
 

TC Update – February 2022 

 

 

To all Home Nations, Regions and Clubs 

 

DMT Clarification 

 

The new FIG code of points has caused some confusion around the repetition of elements in our DMT 

competition structure. To clarify any misunderstanding, the following will be the case: 

 

The Regional Challenge Cup Series and Final levels will continue to apply the repetition rules from the 

previous code of points. Therefore, individual skills or elements may be repeated across the 4 competition 

passes (2 compulsory, 2 voluntary) as long as the individual element appears in a different phase of each 

pass - mount, spotter or dismount. 

 

All FIG performance competitions (Spring Cups, NAGF and British Championships) will employ the new 

2022 FIG code of points and the repetition rules within, as outlined below: 

 

Q1 – no element may be repeated across the 2 passes of the Q1 round, regardless of where the element 

appears in the pass. The 2 passes of the Q1 round must contain 4 completely unique elements. 

 

Q2 – elements may be repeated from the Q1 round. However, any repeated element must appear in a 

different phase of the pass, otherwise no DD will be awarded for the repeated element. 

 

F1 and F2 – Elements may be repeated from any of the preliminary rounds. However, no element may be 

repeated across the 2 passes of these final rounds, regardless of where the element appears in the pass. 

The 2 passes of the F1 and F2 rounds must contain 4 completely unique elements. 

 

Coach Education Update 

 

Available Courses: 

 

1. Adults at Risk 

2. Safeguarding Children in Gymnastics 

3. Gymnastics Helper 

4. Trampoline Helper 

5. Helper e-learning  

There are level 1 and 2 courses planned for 2022 and all information will be on the BG website.  For levels 

3,4 & 5 please contact Robyn.goddard@british-gymnastics.org  

 

 

 

mailto:Robyn.goddard@british-gymnastics.org


 

Judging Update 

 

• The materials for online revalidation for all judges is now with BG education team who are looking at 

getting access to all judges as soon as possible.  This will be a general update of the new rules and we will 

provide more information soon.  Judges can continue to officiate and use their existing qualifications 

whilst the revalidation materials are being finalised. 

• It is our intention to proceed with in-person assessment for our national judges this year.  A programme 

will be communicated once the FIG brevet revalidation process is concluded for out international judges. 

• We are hoping to update the materials for our judge courses so they can recommence from Q2 this year.  

Please continue to contact BG to register your interest for judge courses in the usual way so courses can 

be arranged according to demand. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  


